
 
 

Staff Report Consent Item 8 

TO:   East Bay Community Energy Board of Directors 

FROM: Nick Chaset, Chief Executive Officer 

SUBJECT: Approval of Corrected Traffic Control (TC1) Rate   

DATE:  April 18, 2018 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Recommendation 

Approve the corrected Traffic Control Light (TC1) rate to account for the adjusted Power Charge 

Indifference Adjustment (PCIA) fee. These rates remain at 1.5% below PG&E for Bright choice 

and on par with PG&E for Brilliant 100. 

 

Background 

EBCE rates are calculated using system fees (PCIA + Franchise Fee) that vary by rate class. For 

one rate schedule for traffic control lights, the incorrect PCIA amount was applied in the 

calculation, resulting in an EBCE rate that was higher than it should have been. This item 

requests that the Board approve the corrected amounts shown below. These rates remain at 1.5% 

below PG&E for Bright Choice, and on par with PG&E for Brilliant 100. 

 

Rate Previously Posted Amount Corrected Amount  

TC1 - Bright Choice $    0.08711 $     0.06833  

TC1 - Brilliant 100 $    0.08854 $     0.06976  
  


